
Columbia County Public Hospital District #1 

Notice of Commissioner Vacancy and Invitation for Public Nominations 

Notice is hereby given that a vacancy exists on the Board of Commissioners of Columbia County 
Public Hospital District #1 due to the resignation of Commissioner Jim Kime, Position #3, effective 
August 31, 2025. The term of this position began January 1, 2022, and ends December 31, 2027. 

In accordance with RCW 42.12.080, the remaining commissioners have nominated Fred Crowe to 
ll the vacant Position #3. As required by law, this notice serves to publicly announce the 

nomination and to invite additional nominations from registered voters residing within the District. 

Position: Commissioner, Position #3 

Term: The appointed commissioner will serve until the next general election, at which time the 
position will be lled by an elected candidate to serve the remainder of the unexpired term, if any. 

Nomination Period: 

Additional nominations will be accepted through Friday, August 15, 2025. 

How to Submit a Nomination: 

To nominate a  individual, please submit the nominee’s name, contact information, and a 
 

Attn: Board of Commissioners 

Columbia County Public Hospital District #1 

1012 S. 3rd Street 

Dayton, WA 99328 

Or via email: shellie.mcleod@cchd-wa.org 

Following the close of the nomination period, the Board will consider all submitted nominations 
and make an appointment in accordance with RCW 42.12.080. 

This notice is posted in accordance with state law in three public places, including the District’s 
website at: www.cchd-wa.org 

Dated this 24 day of July, 2025. 

By Order of the Board of Commissioners 

Columbia County Public Hospital District #1 


